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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

July 30, 2003

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

The Budget Package, which was passed Sunday night and approved by the Assembly yesterday, included a set of actions related to transportation.  The Budget package consists of the main budget bill and a trailer bill relating to transportation. 

The transportation trailer bill to the Budget allocates $289 million to the Traffic Congestion Relief Program (TCRP).  Of this amount, $100 million would be allocated to the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP).  The balance of $189 million would be allocated to the TCRP.  Of the $189 million allocated to the TCRP, $31 million is to be available for Caltrans staffing of the TCRP projects leaving $158 million for existing project allocations. 

The balance of the TCRP funds, $856 million, would be retained by the General Fund.  The trailer bill requires that a Transportation Deferred Investment Fund (TDIF) be established.  The TCRP funds not allocated during the subject fiscal year would be required to be deposited  (i.e. repaid) into the TDIF, with interest, by 2009.  The trailer bill further requires that allocations from the TDIF be made in accordance with the TCRP statutes, as they existed in the year in which allocations were deferred. 

This is significant, because the TCRP is structured to allocate funds to the specified projects first with the balance of those funds to be allocated by formula to the STIP, cities, counties and the Public Transportation Account (PTA).  After 2009, allocations to the projects expire and all funds go into the formula.  MTA staff has been concerned that deferrals of TCRP funds up to 2009 would jeopardize the funds available for the specified projects.  Staff has been lobbying for language to protect the project allocations, similar to what was included in the trailer bill.  The trailer bill language accomplishes much of that objective.  

The main budget bill allocates an additional $173 million from the General Fund to the STIP.  This is a partial payment for a loan made by the STIP to the General Fund in last year’s budget agreement.  The budget further assumes that legislative action will be taken to resolve the loss of truck weight fees caused by legislation passed in 2000.  These actions combined with the allocation of TCRP funds help to resolve the problems of shortfalls in the State Highway Account.  However, significant shortfalls remain.

Actions related to the PTA were also taken, but the language has resulted in some uncertainty as to the final balance that will be available.  The PTA experiences what is termed a “spillover” when the price of gas rises.  The trailer bill takes that spillover for the General Fund and leaves the remaining funds in the account.  Previous budget proposals targeted the PTA balance at certain levels and the relationship of the trailer bill language to these previous proposals is being examined by the California Transit Association.  The PTA is important because it provides one of the only sources of operating funds from the State.  

If you should have any questions, please call Michael Turner at 213-922-2122. 
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